	[image: image1.png]@ Metro Daily Brief CEO Arthur T. Leahy



    Wednesday, December 2, 2009
20091202-1

In this issue:
· LA City Council Approves Resolution on High Speed Rail Options at Union Station
· The City of Bellflower Celebrates New Bike Path and Pedestrian Trail with a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony
· Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Passenger Activity for Week 1
· All Hands Meeting Rescheduled
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	LA City Council Approves Resolution on High Speed Rail Options at Union Station
Today, the Los Angeles City Council approved a Resolution by Councilmembers Reyes and Perry requesting the California High Speed Rail Authority (CHSRA) study more than one high speed rail station site in the Union Station area. Since then, City and CHSRA staff and our staff have had several meetings to identify a second option that could be included in the High Speed Rail Draft Environmental Impact Report. The Resolution included an amendment by Councilmember Alarcon directing City staff to include stations north of Union Station in their study, specifically Sylmar.
The City of Bellflower Celebrates New Bike Path and Pedestrian Trail with a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony

On Monday, November 30, 2009, Directors DuBois and Knabe joined with State Senator Alan Lowenthal (D-27), State Assemblymember Bonnie Lowenthal (D-54) and City of Bellflower Councilmembers and residents to celebrate the City’s new bike trail and pedestrian path. This project, which is funded in part by a $1.53 million grant from LACMTA’s 1999 Call for Projects, is the culmination of two decades of hard work, planning and cooperation by all agencies and individuals involved.
The $2.5 million West Branch Greenway project provides the City with its first Class 1 bike trail, a pedestrian path and a beautiful gateway feature. The West Branch Greenway runs along our Right-of-Way from Lakewood Boulevard to Caruthers Park, providing residents with access to the civic center, public schools, local commerce and parks.
During the ribbon cutting, the crowd of eager participants was provided with bicycle safety literature and treated to refreshments, commemorative water bottles, a bicycle raffle and a performance by the Bellflower High School Marching Band.    
Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Passenger Activity for Week 1
 

The Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension began revenue service on Monday, November 16, 2009. Passenger activity for the first week of operations averaged about 11,000 daily boardings. Roughly 33% of passengers rode through Union Station. The most heavily used stations were Union Station and Atlantic, followed by Little Tokyo/Arts District and Soto.
All Hands Meeting Rescheduled

The All Hands Meeting previously scheduled for tomorrow has been rescheduled and will now take place on Wednesday, December 9, 2009. I have decided to host two of the same meetings to take place on that day. The first meeting will begin at 2:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. The second meeting will be at 3:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. There will be additional seating in the cafeteria and audio coverage at ext. 2-6045.

Expo Construction Notice

This is the latest construction notice regarding the temporary closure of eastbound Jefferson Boulevard at the intersection of La Cienega Boulevard scheduled for this Thursday, December 3, 2009.
 
What: 

Temporary Closure of Eastbound Jefferson Boulevard
 
When:   

December 3, 2009 through December 4, 2009
Nighttime work hours: 

9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
(Construction schedules are subject to change for various reasons including but not limited to: weather conditions, unforeseen emergencies and other acts of nature.)
 
Where: 

Construction crews will be working on eastbound Jefferson Boulevard, west of La Cienega Boulevard, along the Exposition Right-of-Way.
 
Traffic Impacts:
· Northbound and southbound traffic on La Cienega Boulevard will remain open to through traffic.
· Eastbound Jefferson Boulevard will be detoured from eastbound National Boulevard to southbound Jefferson Boulevard and forced to follow all appropriate detour signs.
· Directional signage and electronic message boards will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.
 
Advisories: 

Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.
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